
Nikki’s Notes 

We continue to receive 
encouraging notes from those 
rejoicing with us about how 
the Lord choose to remove the 
cyst away from our unborn 
child. A follow up appointment 
showed even more clearly that 
the cyst is indeed gone. We 
also found out that this 
precious miracle from God is a 
boy! The doctor listed a few 
health concerns she still has for 
both the baby and myself and 
we certainly covet your prayers 
for those. The baby's growth 
continues to improve and is 
currently measuring for an 
early January due date. This 
boy has already been prayed 
for by so many people in so 
many different places, and as 
his mother, I wouldn't want it 
any other way. From the 
bottom of my heart, thank you!

August 10, 2016

Dear Praying Friends,

Something we can easily take for granted is Christian 
friendship and partnership in the work of the Lord. After a year 

of working “alone”, we are very thankful 
to have Adam Wood and his family back 
in Kampong Cham. The Woods are the 
family that started Grace Baptist Church 
here, and it has already been a 
tremendous blessing to work alongside 
of them. The Lord has opened some 
great doors for witnessing and salvation 
Bible studies. Please pray for a young 
man named Mahp who has heard the 
gospel very clearly but says he isn't ready 
to make a decision on Jesus Christ yet. 

Please pray also for a young man named Nate (pictured above) 
who has begun a salvation Bible study. Continue to pray that 
the Lord will give open doors of utterance, both with new 
people that we meet each week, as well as those who have 
already heard, but not yet trusted in Jesus Christ. 

The Lord has really impressed upon us lately the power 
of prayer. As we have prayed specifically for certain people we 
are trying to reach for Christ, we have “just happened” to cross 
their paths, and had opportunities to witness to them again. We 
know that this is no coincidence, but is the mighty hand of 
God orchestrating His master plan. Thanks for your 
partnership in this aspect of the work here. We believe that 
God wants willing hands here to do His work, but without His 
hand at work, we are just spinning our wheels, at best. Please 
do not cease to pray for the work here. We long to see God’s 
power revealed in a mighty way for His glory here in Cambodia! 

For His Name’s Sake,

The Brown Family 
Romans 15:20-21

Prayer Requests 

• Health and safety

• Salvation of Nhup, Rattana and Jone

• Salvation of Nate and Mahp

• Health for Nikki and baby


